Max Baucus, Chairman

http:/finance.senate.gov

CoOMMITTEE ON FINANCE
NEWS RELEASE

For Immediate Release Contact: Erin Shields
April 28, 2009 (202) 224-4515

BAUCUS APPLAUDS SEBELIUS CONFIRMATION

Finance Chairman says HHS Secretary will be important partner in health care reform

Washington, DC — Senate Finance Committee Chairman Max Baucus (D-Mont.) today
commended the Senate confirmation of Governor Kathleen Sebelius to be Health and Human
Services (HHS) Secretary by a vote of 65 to 31. The Finance Committee reported Sebelius’s
nomination to the full Senate by a vote of 15 to 8 last week. Today, Baucus reiterated his
support for Sebelius to lead HHS and work with Congress to pass compressive health care
reform this year.

“Governor Sebelius is the right person to lead the Department of Health and Human Services.
She’s a problem solver, and that’s what Congress needs in a partner for health care reform,”
Baucus said. “l look forward to working with the Governor to create the high quality, low cost,
easily accessible health care system America needs.”

The Finance Committee has jurisdiction over many key programs administered by the

Department of Health and Human Services, including Medicare, Medicaid, Temporary
Assistance for Needy Families (TANF), and the Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP).
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